








County Of Schenea~ 

TONY JASENSKI 
CHAIR OF THE LEGISLATURE 

Legislator - District 4 
Rotterdam, Duanesburg, 

Princetown 

Mr. Robert Williams 
Acting Executive Director 
NYS Gaming Commission 
One Broadway Center 
PO Box 7500 
Schenectady, NY 12301-7500 

Dear Mr. Williams: 

NEW YORK 

SCHENECTADY COUNTY LEGISLATURE 
County Office Building 

620 State Street - 6th Floor 
Schenectady, New York 12305 

Tel: (518) 388-4280 Fax: (518) 388-4591 
website: schenectadycounty.com 

I am pleased to provide a copy of Resolutions 90-14 which was unanimously endorsed by 
the Schenectady County Legislature. The resolution is in support of an application to 
develop and operate a gambling facility within the City of Schenectady. 

Schenectady County appreciates the opportunity provided by the Upstate New York 
Gaming Economic Development Act of 2013 to compete for a gaming facility in the 
Capital Region. 

Schenectady has a shovel ready site, strong community support, an extremely well 
qualified casino operator and a very capable local developer all working together to 
create a dynamic new waterfront destination that will be a great asset to the Capital 
Region and all of Upstate New York. We also have a Casino Gaming and Management 
Program at Schenectady County Community College to provide economically 
disadvantaged persons with the opportunity to receive the training they need to obtain 
new jobs in this industry. 

Schenectady County fully supports the Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor which 
represents a $450 million investment in our community. 

Sincerely, 

~o-~£ 
Anthonr W. JtJ6ski, Sr. · 
Chairman 
Schenectady County Legislature 

~ 
~· 



RESOLUTION 90-14 

Sponsored by Legislator Jasenski: 

A RESOLUTION OF THE SCHENECTADY COUNTY 
LEGISLATURE IN SUPPORT OF AN APPLICATION TO 

DEVELOP AND OPERATE A GAMING FACILITY IN THE CITY OF 
SCHENECTADY 

WHEREAS, on July 30, 2013, the Governor signed the Upstate New York Gamin 
and Economic Development Act (the "Gaming Act") which authorized th 
establishment of four destination gaming resorts in Upstate New York (each 
"Gaming Facility"); and 

WHEREAS, on November 5, 2013, New York State voters approved Propositio 
One, a constitutional amendment to allow the New York State Legislature ("Stat 
Legislature") to authorize up to seven Gaming Facilities in New York State; and 

WHEREAS, the legislative purpose of Proposition One was to promote jo 
growth, increase aid to schools, and permit local governments to lower propert 
taxes through revenues generated; and 

WHEREAS, the New York State Gaming Facility Location Board (the "Sitin 
Board") established by the New York State Gaming Commission ("NYSGC" 
pursuant to the Gaming Act shall select, following a competitive process an 
subject to the restrictions of the Gaming Act, no more than four entities to apply t 
the NYSGC for destination gaming resort licenses ("Gaming Facility License") i 
Regions One, Two and Five of Zone Two; and 

WHEREAS, the Siting Board will consider evidence of local support whe 
selecting locations for destination resort casinos; and 

WHEREAS, the Schenectady County Legislature wants to demonstrate it 
support for the Gaming Facility which has been proposed by Capital Regio 
Gaming, LLC, an affiliate of Rush Street Gaming, LLC, to be developed at a sit, 
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along the Mohawk River in the vicinity of the intersection of Erie Boulevard an 
Nott Street in the City of Schenectady (the "Site"); and 

WHEREAS, the Schenectady County Legislature believes the Site is the bes 
location in the Capital Region for a Gaming Facility; and 

WHEREAS, it is anticipated that a member of the Galesi Group will develo 
the hotel component of the Gaming Facility; and 

WHEREAS, the Gaming Facility is estimated to generate hundreds o 
construction and permanent full and part-time jobs in the Capital Region; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed construction and operation of the Gaming Facility on 
the Site presents an opportunity to advance the purposes of the Gaming Act, 
including increased tourism, economic development, educational funding, and 
tax revenues; property tax relief; and the generation of high quality jobs in the City 
of Schenectady, Schenectady County and the Capital Region; and 

WHEREAS, the Gaming Facility is expected to have a significant positive impact 
on the City of Schenectady, Schenectady County and the Capital Region; now, 
therefore, be it 

RESOLVED, that in furtherance of the above goals, the Schenectady County 
Legislature hereby supports the Gaming Facility proposed by Capital Region 
Gaming, LLC, an affiliate of Rush Street Gaming, LLC, to be developed at the Site 
in the City of Schenectady. 
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Ayes: 13.0153 (Buhrmaster, Constantine, Fluman, Gatta, Hoffman, Hughes, Jasenski, 
Johnson, McDonald, Pascarella, Petta, Socha, Vellano) 

Nays: 
Absent: 
Abstained: 
Excused: 

0.0000 
1.0799 (Fields) 
0.0000 
0.9048 (McGarry) 

Resolution 90-14 

STATE OF NEW YORK } 
County Legislature } 
County of Schenectady } 

I have compared the preceding copy with the original resolution adopted by the 
Schenectady County Legislature at a meeting held June 10, 2014 on file in this office, and I do 
HEREBY CERTIFY the same to be a correct transcript there from in the whole of the original. 

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Schenectady County Legislature at the 
City of Schenectady this 11th day of June, Two Thousand Fourteen. 

¥1'. ¥1all, Clerk, 
Schenectady County Legislature 







 
 
 
To: Chamber Board of Directors 
From: Jim Connolly, Chairman 
Date: April 23, 2014 
Re: Resolution of Support of Mohawk Harbor Development and Casino by developer Galesi 
Group at the former ALCO property in Schenectady, New York. 
 
Background: 
 
Mohawk Harbor is a proposed mixed use residential, commercial, and retail development 
envisioned by the Galesi Group, a group of affiliated entities headquartered in Schenectady 
County.   Mohawk Harbor is located on Erie Boulevard, a major gateway into the City of 
Schenectady.  It is proposed to be a transformative project that started with the 2010 acquisition 
of approximately 60 acres of what was part of the American Locomotive Company industrial site.  
The site was a major eyesore containing over 800,000 square feet of mostly vacated, dilapidated 
structures sitting on the largest brownfield site in Schenectady.  Galesi completed asbestos and 
lead paint removal and razed most of the abandoned buildings in 2012.  The remaining structure, 
located at the corner of Erie and Nott, is scheduled for demolition in 2014.  Clean fill has also 
been imported into the site for flood plain mitigation. 
 
 
Phase I Proposed Development: 
 
To enhance access to a natural attraction in the area, Galesi will construct a marina at Mohawk 
Harbor.   
 
The harbor will be approximately 3.25 acres in size and accommodate approximately 45 – 50 
boats.   At the inner end of the harbor, a public gathering area will be developed.  This area will 
be accessible by road, boat, and connection to the Mohawk-Hudson bike trail that will have a 
dedicated pathway through the project. 
  
Also envisioned for Mohawk Harbor is a residential building with 184 apartments with dedicated 
underground parking and 54,000 square feet of retail shops that are facing the harbor on the first 
floor. Condominiums and/or townhouses are also planned to provide an option for those who 
wish to own their home.  This will provide new housing stock that is currently lacking in the City 
of Schenectady. 
  
Also included in phase one of this development is a flagship brand 124-room hotel and a 60,000 
square foot mixed-use commercial building.   
With the amenities planned for the site and the site’s location near major employers and the 
downtown entertainment and restaurant establishments, a livable-walkable community is 
envisioned. 
 



 
Phase II Proposed Development: 
 
Phase two of the project includes 23 acres at the western end of the site.   
 
The State of New York has amended NYS Constitution Article 1, Section 9 to allow the NYS 
Legislature to authorize and regulate up to seven casinos for the purpose of promoting job 
growth, increasing aid to schools and permitting local governments to lower property taxes 
through revenues generated from casino and related operations.  
  
It is generally believed that at least one casino will be sited in the Capital Region.  It is also felt 
that the municipalities housing the casino will gain substantial economic benefits from its 
location, the intended purpose of NYS pursuing its action.   
 
Galesi, in partnership with an existing casino operator, is considering filing a proposal with NYS 
to locate a casino at Mohawk Harbor. 
 
Beneficial economic development and reuse of the proposed casino location are compatible with 
the goals and objectives of the City of Schenectady’s Comprehensive Plan. 
 
The regional size casino facility would include a hotel tower, restaurants, and bars. The casino 
itself would include slot machine and table games.  Onsite parking will be developed to 
accommodate all visitors to the site. 
  
Galesi feels it has the support of both the City of Schenectady and Schenectady County governing 
bodies, as well as those of the surrounding towns.   
 
It is felt that the Mohawk Harbor site is the best location to promote job growth, increase aid to 
schools, and generate tax revenues for the City.   The economic sustainability of the City is 
imperative to the economic stability of the entire county. 
    
Galesi has also been in consultation with the entertainment and higher education institutions in 
Schenectady regarding Mohawk Harbor.   
 
Coordination of entertainment at the casino will be achieved in conjunction with Proctors.  
Programs in the gaming and hospitality, both hotel and restaurant operations, have been discussed 
with the colleges. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Chamber Board Resolution: 
 
The Chamber of Schenectady County Board of Directors endorses and supports the proposed 
Phase I, 150 million dollar Mohawk Harbor development by the Galesi Group, of the former 
ALCO property, for mixed use, residential, commercial, and retail development, including 
114,000 square feet of office/retail use, 124 room hotel, 184 apartment complex, at least 
condominiums/townhouses and a harbor to accommodate up to 50 boats. 
 
The Chamber support recognizes that the Phase I of the Mohawk Harbor project will create 
significant new permanent employment jobs, construction jobs, increased property, sales and 
hotel occupancy taxes for the City and County of Schenectady. 
 
Further the Chamber of Schenectady County Board of Directors supports and endorses the 
proposed Phase II of the Mohawk Harbor for the development and building of a casino that will 
generate 11.5 million dollars per year in operating fees for the County and City of Schenectady to 
share, significant increased property tax revenue of the casino facility and sales tax and increased 
hotel occupancy taxes. 
 
Further the Chamber supports the Phase II development of a casino in Mohawk Harbor, for the 
excellent transportation infrastructure to accommodate access by car, truck, rail, water and air, 
including I-90l Thruway, 87 Northway, Interstate 890, Amtrak Rail Station, the Schenectady 
County Airport and the superior water front location on the Mohawk River. 
 
Further the Chamber supports Phase II development of a casino in Mohawk Harbor, as the casino 
will be utilizing Proctors Performing Arts Center, the Schenectady County Community Colleges 
programs in Culinary Arts and Casino and Gaming Management and the casino will further the 
diversity of entertainment in the City of Schenectady and County, increasing Schenectady 
opportunity for destination marketing. 
 
 

    
 

James W. Connolly, Chairman    Charles P. Steiner, President and CEO 
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June 9, 2014 
 
Mr. Greg Carlin 
CEO 
Rush Street Gaming, LLC 
900 N. Michigan Ave, Suite 1600 
Chicago, IL 60611 
 
Dear Mr. Carlin: 
 

As a result of the recently approved ballot initiative granting gaming licenses in New York State, it 
appears likely that the Capital Region, which includes the 111th Assembly District that I represent, will receive a 
gaming license in the near future. As these projects move forward, it is essential that the benefits for, and 
impacts on, our communities are carefully considered, and that local residents, families and small businesses 
play a role in the decision-making process.     
 

The 111th Assembly District extends from the western border of Montgomery County to the hill towns 
of Albany County, including parts of Schenectady County. Our residents are hard-working and family-oriented; 
we value our community and we are committed to making our region an even better place to live in and raise 
our families. We recognize that your proposed projects will create local jobs, while also raising much-needed 
revenue to support our schools. If the Capital Region receives a gaming license, our priority is to see these 
benefits realized, and to ensure the resulting economic growth occurs in a sustainable manner that creates new 
opportunities for future generations. 
 

Our local governments will have the opportunity to make their own determinations with regard to the 
future of the gaming industry here in the Capital Region. At the same time, we understand there are potential 
impacts this industry can have on local communities, and we anticipate having a willing partner in your 
organization when it comes to working alongside residents, local businesses and community organizations to 
ensure these projects are carried out with the highest level of integrity and accountability. 
 

I look forward to working together with your organization, and with all stakeholders in our community, 
to realize an exceptional final product that will have meaningful benefits for the hardworking families of the 
Capital Region.     
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Angelo Santabarbara 
Member of Assembly 
111th Assembly District  
 

DISTRICT OFFICE: 1170 Riverfront Center, Amsterdam, New York 12010 � 518-843-0227 
ALBANY OFFICE: Room 833, Legislative Office Building, Albany, New York 12248 � 518-455-5197 

EMAIL: santabarbaraa@assembly.state.ny.us 







Christopher A. Koetzle
Glenville Town Supervisor

Town of Glenville
18 Glenridge Road

Glenville, NY 12302
www.townofg:ienville.org

James MacFarland
Deputy Town Supervisor

Tel. (518) 688-1200 ext. 301
Fax (518)384-0140
ckoetzle@townofglenville.org

Council Members
James Martin

John C. Pytlovany
Sid Ramotar

Gina M. Wierzbowski

June 17,2014

Mr. Greg Carlin
CEO
Rush Street Gaming, LLC
900N. Michigan Ave, Suite 1600
Chicago, IL 60611

Dear Mr. Carlin:

Please accept this letter as evidence of my support for Rush Street Gaming and the plans to
build Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor in Schenectady.

As the municipality that most closely borders this project, the Town of Glenville will be a
significantly impacted town. Although it's best for all parties that the City of Schenectady
and Schenectady County continue to succeed, it's also critical that the town continues the
redevelopment of its commercial corridors. Rivers Casino & Resort will provide sizable
economic benefits and job opportunities to the county and the town. Specifically it will help
us to redevelop Freemans Bridge Road, which is one of the county's most important
commercial corridors and soon-to-be "Northern and Eastern Gateways" into this destination
point. Additionally, our school district will also see an economic boost thanks to this
development, allowing it to better serve the students of the Scotia-Glenville Central School
District.

I trust Rush Street Gaming has a strong track record of supporting the communities they
operate in and I look forward to partnering with them to help move Glenville forward.

c]LtA~\~--
Christopher A. Koetzle
Glenville Town Supervisor





TOWN OF NISICAYUNA 
One Niskayuna Circle • Niskayuna, New York 12309-4381 

Phone: (518) 386-4503 • Fax: (518) 386-4592 
TOWN COUNCIL 
Liz Orzel Kasper 
Julie M. McDonnell 
Denise Murphy McGraw 
John A. Della Ratta 

 

June 20, 2014 

Mr. Greg Carlin, CEO 
Rush Street Gaming, LLC 
900 N. Michigan Ave, Suite 1600 
Chicago, IL 60611 

Dear Mr. Carlin: 

It is my pleasure to offer support for Rush Street Gaming's plan to build Rivers Casino & 
Resort at Mohawk Harbor in the City of Schenectady. I believe that this project will be of great 
benefit to Schenectady County. 

It is anticipated that the Rivers Casino & Resort project will provide economic activity 
and much needed jobs for the residents of our community. Also, this project should help solidi& 
Schenectady's position as an entertainment destination by generating a projected 2.8 million new 
visitors each year, which should assist other important cultural institutions such as Proctor's. 

I understand that Rush Street Gaming, LLC has had good experiences and successful 
operations in the cities of Pittsburgh, Philadelphia and Chicago, and I hope that your proposed 
project in Schenectady County realizes the same results. I look forward to working with you in 
the future when the Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor becomes a reality. 











 

 
   

June 23, 2014 

 

Mr. Greg Carlin, CEO 

Rush Street Gaming, LLC 

900 N. Michigan Ave, Suite 1600 

Chicago, IL 60611 

 

Dear Mr. Carlin, 

 

It is our pleasure to offer support to Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor. We believe that this 

project would be of great benefit to Schenectady County, especially the City of Schenectady itself. 

 

Rivers Casino & Resort would bring much needed relief to this area in the way of job creation, 

economic growth and the ability to compliment Schenectady County Community College, Proctors, 

local restaurants and other establishments. In recent years the downtown area of Schenectady has seen a 

positive transformation from declining growth to revitalization. It is our hope that Rivers Casino & 

Resort at Mohawk Harbor becomes reality and adds fuel to the revitalization that is taking place.   

 

Rush Street Gaming has a great working relationship with Law Enforcement in Philadelphia, Des 

Plaines and Pittsburgh. Your overall commitment to public safety is the major reason we support this 

project.  

 

Respectfully, 

 
Ronald Walsh, President 

Schenectady County Sheriff’s Benevolent Association 

 

 

Schenectady County Sheriffs’ Benevolent Association        
          Local 3874  Council 82,  AFSCME,  AFL-CIO 

                                                                                                                                   

       2429 Turner Avenue, Schenectady, New York 12306 









June 18, 2014 
 
Honorable Gary McCarthy  
Mayor, City of Schenectady 
City Hall  
105 Jay Street 
Schenectady, NY 12305 
 
Dear Mayor McCarthy:  
 
You are more aware than most of the tremendous transformation our county has 
undergone in recent years. 
 
That’s thanks to the work of our government, our businesses and our citizens. I fully 
believe that Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor will strengthen and accelerate 
this positive transformation. 
 
The benefits of this project will go beyond the 1,250 permanent jobs and hundreds of 
construction jobs created. They will ripple outwards into the community, where because 
of increased tourism, increased tax receipts and increased interest in the downtown area, 
even more new and established businesses will be draw to the Electric City. 
 
This will trigger a surge of economic activity that will place the city firmly on the path to 
prosperity. 
 
I remember with fondness the glory days of Schenectady, and I know they can return 
once again. Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor is a big part of that process. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Stephan Mesick 
Laborers Local Union 157 



Rev. Dr. Bill Levering 
Senior Pastor 

First Reformed Church ­ 8 North Church Street ­ Schenectady, New York 12305 
www.levering.net ­ blevering@gmail.com ­ (518) 694­6232 

 
 

June 20, 2014 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
This letter is in support of the construction and operation of Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk 
Harbor. 
 
Context is everything.  In the Christian New Testament, Roman soldiers gambled over the cloak 
Jesus was wearing.  Bad.  However, the early disciples figured out who was going to replace Judas 
as the next one of the twelve in the same fashion of casting lots.  Good.   
 
Protestants in particular have been wary of gambling because it did not conform to work­ethic 
policies encouraged for the middle and lower classes.  The wealthy, however, had always been in 
the business of taking chances on things like futures and company fortunes.   
 
For those of us religious types operating in this century, gambling was more complex and had to be 
viewed in its context.  We were suspicious of an industry that often imported poverty by creating 
mostly minimum wage jobs, (i.e. Atlantic City) which turns out to burden communities and the 
social services they need to provide.  We were wary of the company gambling often kept. (i.e. Las 
Vegas) 
 
While we were bothered by compulsive gambling, the research shows less actual impact than 
compulsive shopping or other forms of greed in America.   Our experiment in prohibition should 
have warned us about legislating morality since alcoholism is far more dangerous than compulsive 
gambling and we have chosen to control alcohol rather than outlaw it. 
 
I am in support of this particular proposal for casino gambling in Schenectady because of the 
context. 
 
The context of people.  The developers and administrators involved in this particular proposal are 
accustomed to being valuable community members.  I have met them and done checks on them 
and they have not been in the business of looting the community.  There may be some problems 
with this project, but I trust the people involved to work them out.   
 
The context of economics.  This size casino makes sense for the size of the economy of 
Schenectady, neither overpowering it, nor being invisible here.  The quality of jobs also ensures not 
only the tax revenues, but the lack of extra spending on poverty related problems. 



 
The context of functioning government.  Many of the problems of casino gambling have come 
from corrupt or marginally competent local government.  I have prayed at city council meetings 
regularly and know many of the local government folks personally and I find most of them to be 
competent and caring individuals who are seriously working for the common good.  I trust them to 
not only make good decisions now, but to protect the common interest in the future. 
 
My context.  I am pastor of a large protestant congregation about a half mile from the proposed 
site. Arguably, we would have the most to lose and the least to gain from the proposal, since it 
would, in all probability, increase our street traffic without increasing our worship traffic.  Well 
managed, however, I do not see a great impact on our church life and there are some economic 
gains to be posted especially for our schools.  All in all, the greater good must prevail.  I’m for it. 
 
Needless to say, not all of my colleagues in ministry see this perspective, but I am not shy about 
sharing it and am happy to speak to anyone about this proposal.   
 
Let me know how I can help. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 





Honorable Gary McCarthy         
Mayor, City of Schenectady 
City Hall  
105 Jay Street 
Schenectady, NY 12305 
 
Dear Mayor McCarthy:  
 
We, a group of business owners committed to Schenectady, New York, welcome the 
news of Rush Street Gaming’s plan to build Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor 
in Schenectady.   
 
We know that the city is in the midst of an impressive renaissance, which has been 
fostered by a broad group of committed citizens, businesses and elected officials. We all 
share not only a common vision for our community, but also the will to make change 
happen and the courage to support those who want to invest in a brighter future for the 
Electric City. 
 
Rush Street Gaming’s track record and plans for Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk 
Harbor have impressed us all, and we are confident the casino will extend benefits to the 
surrounding community, especially the local businesses. We, as a group, believe this will 
accelerate the positive developments that have been happening in our community. 
 
That is why we are proud to offer our support to this important and positive project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
The Business Owners of Schenectady  
 
Matt Baumgartner, Owner, Bombers Burrito Bar/Biergarten  
Andy Zheng, Owner, Zen  
Rudy Grant, Co-Owner and President, Experience and Creative Design 
Bobby Mallozzi, Co-Owner of Johnny’s Restaurant, Co-Owner, Villa Italia 
Evan Euripidou, Owner, Anthology 
Antonio Civitella, President and CEO, Transfinder 
Peter Blackman, Co-Owner, Aperitivo 
Marc Renson, Owner, Ambition 
Dr. Giuseppe Veglio, Owner, Paul Mitchell School  
Johnny Mallozzi, Co-Owner, Johnny’s Restaurant 
Jerry Menagias, Owner, Mama’s Ice Cream 
Nick Antoinette, Owner, Peter Anthony’s Café 
Maryann Meskutovecz, Owner, Lennon’s Irish Shop 
William Faubion, Vice President and Senior Relationship Manager, NBT Bank 
William Mark Young, Co-Owner, Mexican Radio 
Alexis Crank-Harrison, General Manager, The Parker Inn & Suites 
Mohammed Waheed, Owner, Taj Mahal  
Christine Mallozzi, Owner, Belvedere Inn  
Angelo Mazzone, Owner, Mazzone Hospitality  
Joe Masher, Chief Operating Officer, Bow Tie Cinemas  
Joseph Straub, Vice President, M/E Engineering  



 

       

     

 
                                                                         

 
 
 



 

             
 



         
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



From: Golub, Neil [mailto:NeilGolub@pricechopper.com] 
Sent: Saturday, June 07, 2014 4:04 PM 
To: Dave Buicko 
Subject: Casino 
 
After weighing carefully the Pros and Cons of  a CASINO in Schenectady I believe it would be in 
the BEST interests of our community to build it here. Looking at the negatives can be concerning. 
Fact is that LOTS of our neighbors are now fleeing the area to casino in other areas. Why not 
here ? 
Gamblers find outlets no matter where they are . Problems will  happen and we must be prepared 
However , I don't see this as a serious drawback . 
Income for Schenectady  County and the City will get a dramatic lift and hopefully this will 
produce beneficial results. Jobs and benefits for the community college are a  additional BIG 
PLUS. 
 
Thumbs up for the Casino. 
 
Neil Golub 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
	
  



June 9, 2014 
 
Gary R. McCarthy 
Mayor of Schenectady 
Schenectady City Hall, Office of the Mayor 
105 Jay St. 
Schenectady NY 12305 
 
 
Dear Mayor McCarthy: 
 
If there’s one thing I learned from my years at GE, it’s the strength, resiliency and, above 
all, character of the Schenectady community. 
 
That is why I was pleased when I began to learn about Rush Street Gaming, and their 
plans to site Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor. 
 
It is clear to me that Neil Bluhm and his team exhibit that all-important trait: character. 
They treat their employees right. They partner with the community in the right way. They 
get their projects done right to ensure they are successful and prosperous. 
 
It is true this casino will leave an indelible mark on the city. And I believe it will be a 
positive one. So much has been done in the past few years to raise Schenectady’s 
reputation and restore vitality to its streets. So many have worked so hard to do it. Now, 
the charge is to do the same at the riverfront. 
 
Rivers Casino & Resort is the answer to that calling. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Walt Robb 
President, Vantage Management  
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June 6, 2014 
 
The Honorable Gary McCarthy 
Mayor  
City Hall 
105 Jay Street, Rm 111  
Schenectady, N.Y. 12305 
 
Dear Mayor McCarthy: 
 
Schenectady is a city that has faced and surmounted many challenges in the past. Today it has 
become, once again, a city on the move. The recent announcement of Rush Street Gaming’s 
proposal to site Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor is but the latest indication of the 
positive direction the City is taking under your administration.  
 
I think you agree this is an opportunity we can ill afford to pass up. Mohawk Harbor is the 
optimal location for a casino in the entire Capital Region. The addition of Rivers Casino & 
Resort will be instrumental in making it become a preeminent tourism destination. The millions 
of future visitors who come to Schenectady will help revitalize the entire community with their 
support of the local economy. 
 
I’m looking forward to Rivers Casino & Resort at Mohawk Harbor being hosted in Schenectady, 
and congratulate you for welcoming the Rush team to our business community. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Douglas J. Sayles 
Principal, Cornerstone Advisors 
 
 
 









 

June 23, 2014 
 
Via Email: Steve Obermayer (sobermayer@bblinc.com) 
 
Stephen Obermayer 
BBL LLC 
302 Washington Ave Extension 
Albany, NY 12212 
 
Re:  Schenectady, NY 
 
Dear Mr. Obermayer: 
 
We would like to thank you for your continued interest in Starwood Hotels & Resorts.  We are 
looking forward to growing our relationship with BBL, especially on the heels of such a 
successful launch of the Fours Points by Sheraton brand on your hotel in Charleston, WV.  BBL 
is a well-respected, quality developer, and one that Starwood Hotels & Resorts values as a 
franchise partner.   
 
As such, we are pleased to have the opportunity to further discuss the casino hotel development 
project in Schenectady, NY (the “Hotel”), and the possibility of an “Aloft by W Hotels” or a 
“Four Points by Sheraton” franchise being a part of the project.  Based on our understanding of 
the market and opportunity, the explanation of the project and description of the Hotel 
development, we would like to express our interest in further evaluating the project. 
 
We look forward to continuing our discussions with you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
John W. Salvatore 
Senior Director of Development 
Starwood Hotels and Resorts 
 

cc: Carrie Hillenbrandt 
 

 








	City letter and Resoltion
	County
	SCCC (1)
	Chamber Resolution Signed (1)
	Daily Gazette Editorial (1)
	Santabarbara
	Asseblyman Steck-6.3.14
	Buffardi
	Koetzle
	Dagostino
	David Brown YMCA
	East Front St
	Rivers Casino - Stephan Mesick
	Rivers Casino - Schy Businesses Letter FINAL - 6.4.14
	Neil Golub email
	Rivers Casino - Walt Robb - 6 3 14-2
	Mohawk Golf Club
	Robert Blackman Aperitivo
	Charles Moss - Bowtie 
	Cornerstone Advisors
	Kingsway
	Mohawk Ambulance
	Obermayer (BBL)
	Plank Construction
	SH&E
	Fortitech
	Landry.pdf
	Page 1
	Page 2




